
 

 

HEPWORTH PARISH COUNCIL                  MINUTES                                                                                           07/20                     

An Extraordinary meeting of Hepworth Parish Council took place at 8.15pm on Thursday 25th June 2020. This meeting 
was held remotely. The following items were discussed: 
 
Persons Present 
 
 
Ms L Robinson 
(Chairman)                              
Mr R Shackleton        

Ms H Corris (Clerk) 
Mr A Yorke 
Mrs N Yorke 

 

Mr G Bloomfield   
Mrs M MacPherson 
 
 

  

There was one member 
of the public. 

  

  
 

1. Apologies 
No Apologies 

 

Action 

2. Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 
  

 

3 Comments from Member of Public 
Comments were received as a document submitted to the chairman and verbally at the meeting. 
There are serious concerns regarding the entire development at the Cart Lodge Annexe. Permissions 
appear to be predominantly retrospective. What was originally described as a workshop is now a dwelling   
with a tenant. There are health and safety concerns regarding positioning of Oil tanks, Calor gas tanks and 
electrical cables. Neighbouring properties are listed buildings and this development is impacting them 
negatively. 
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Planning Application 
DC/20/ 
 
PROPOSAL Application for  
Householder Planning Application - Awning to existing 
workshop (retrospective) 
Cart Lodge, Annexe North Common Hepworth IP22 2PP 

 
Parish Council Comment: 
 
The Council do not support this application. There are severe concerns around the whole development and 
the apparent blatant disregard for procedure. Parish Council have written to the District Councillor 
requesting a full investigation, site visit and detailed explanation from West Suffolk Council planning 
authority. 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Clerks Hours 
Not discussed carried to next Agenda 
 

 

5. Questions to the Chair 
None 

The meeting closed at 9.00pm 
 

 

  
 
 


